## HASKELL INSTITUTE LAWRENCE, KANSAS

SOLON G. AYERS, SUPERINTENDENT

March 20, 1945

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

"All Gaul was divided into three parts" and "So let it be with Caesar" and this letter.

First, I think your plan for handling the Red Cross drive on the Hill was a very good one. Certainly the Navy should be able to get the money if any group can. If the Navy does as well on KU Hill as it did on Capitol Hill yesterday (another 33 billion), the Red Cross won't have anything to worry about. Incidentally, the drive is looking good and we may exceed \$40,000 by the end of the month.

Second, I want to thank you for a very fine evening at the country club. The entertainment was excelled only by the fine food. We were certainly glad to bring the boys out. Anytime we can be of service to you, do not fail to call on us.

Third, we were certainly sorry to lose "Mitt"; but for his sake, I am glad that he finally made the grade. He was so anxious to go and I am sure that it will be a good thing for him.

I send highest regards.

Sincerely yours,

Solon G. Ayers

SGA: mw